
St Benedict’s Weekly Bulletin  

A very warm welcome to our 
service today.  If you are a 
visitor or newcomer please 

introduce yourself to the 
welcomer, or a member of the 

congregation. 

Useful Contacts  
If you or somebody you know 

wishes to receive Holy Communion 
at home, or other pastoral services,  
please contact Mthr Alice Jolley on 

01442 615246, email 
mthr.alicejolley@outlook.com 

Alice’s rest day is Saturday. 
 

If you wish to make enquiries about 
baptisms or weddings, please 
contact the team office on  

01923 266596 or email: 
saintskl2@tiscali.co.uk 

Our safeguarding officer:  
Susan Rivett 07908 644600 

Items for the bulletin can be sent 
to our parish administrator.  

Norma Howie 01923 266596 
saintskl2@tiscali.co.uk   
The office is open on Monday from 
11am-3.30pm, Wednesday  7am-
3.30pm, Thursday, 11am -3.30pm 
and Friday 7am –10.30am. Closed 
Tuesday.  

The second Sunday after Trinity 
18th June 2023 

Post Communion Collect 
Loving Father, 
we thank you for feeding us at  
    the supper of your Son: 
sustain us with your Spirit, 
that we may serve you here on  
    earth 
until our joy is complete  
    in heaven, 
and we share in the eternal  
    banquet 
with Jesus Christ our Lord. 
Amen. 

Praise God, our creator,  
for Jesus our saviour and for 
the strength and comfort of 

the Holy Spirit. 

Service Today 
11.15am Holy Communion 

Officiating Mthr Alice Jolley 

Next week  

Sunday 25th June 

The third Sunday after Trinity 

11.15am Holy Communion 

Officiating Mthr Alice Jolley 

Please pray for  
w the Lord to guide us and  
    teach us throughout Trinity. 
w peaceful dialogue  
    between world leaders. 
w good climate change &  
    biodiversity actions by all nations 
w CAP & DENS 
w all who use or are planning to use  
   our  church hall. 
w Russia & Ukraine. 
w those frightened by the high  
    rate of inflation and high energy  
    costs   
 
Please pray for those we know who 
are in need of Jesus’ healing touch. 

Our Collect for Church Growth 
Dear God,  
fill our hearts with your love and the 
glow of your Holy Spirit.  
Grow this church family within our  
community and let your Good News 
spread.  Amen. 

NOTICES 

Please sign up for St Benedict’s 
festival bring & share lunch in the 
Vicarage after the service on 9th 
July.  

Bishop Alan’s garden in Abbey Mill 
Lane, St Albans (AL3 4HD)  will be 
open to visitors  between 2pm and 
4pm every Sunday afternoon from 
18th June to 6th August.  
Entrance is £4 per adult in aid of 
Herts and Beds Historic Churches 
Trust. Please be aware that there 
is no parking in the grounds or in 
the lane. See poster. 

The Foodbank here is desperately 
short of supplies. If you can spare 
any non-perishable food and/or 
toiletries, please donate. Thank 
you. 

Belswains Primary School have a 
few vacancies for volunteer  
community governor roles. 
Please contact the Chair of  
governors via the school office (by 
email or telephone) for further  
information. Details can be found 
on the school website https://
www.belswains.herts.sch.uk/ 

Our church hall is available 
to hire: please contact  
Pete Roberts on 07845 173111 
or spurs19.pr1598@gmail.com       

Hymns 

21 All people that on earth do 
dwell 

336 I will enter his gates 

371 Jubilate 

298 I am a new creation 


